

CITY OF MARATHON FIRE RESCUE

8900 Overseas Highway, Marathon, Florida 33050 Phone: (305) 743-5266 Fax: (305) 289-9834

Memorandum

Date: 10/03/01

To: Honorable Mayor and City Council members

From: John A. Johnson, Fire Chief

Through: George Garrett, City Manager

Subject: September Month End Report

ALARM RESPONSES

	September
Fire Incidents	4
Hazardous Condition	4
Public Service	18
False Alarm Fire	18
Good Intent Call	7
EMS	84
Inter-facility Transfers	46
Total for Month:	181
Total Calls for Calendar 2022:	1988

FIRE PREVENTION

	September
Fire Inspections	14
Fire Safety Plan Review	23
Vacation Rental Inspections	97
Occupational License	7
Inspections	/
Annual Life Safety Inspections	0
Event Inspections	0
Annual State Inspections	0
DHR Follow-Up Inspections	0

VACATION RENTALS

	September
Total Applications Processed	111
Vacation Rental Inspections	97
Total VR Fees Collected	\$85,575.00
Agents Trained	32

OPERATIONS:

Training:

- Fire Officer Training: All Fire Officers maintain daily Incident Management continuing education as well as this month's "Training Module September 2022".
- EMS Training: This month the Firefighters completed 215.92 hours of training. This
 training includes monthly medication exercises and updated protocols, Area
 Familiarization at OCEAN VEIW MARINA, and the boat storage facilities.
- Fire Training: All firefighters continue to conduct daily shift drills, as well as our probationary firefighters task book training. (We were scheduled for live evolutions in the city's acquired structures on 39th/69th/83rd Street.)
- ARFF: This month the department conducted the annual ARFF Drill and completed 4hours of training.
- Tactical Medic Program: This month 2 fire fighters participated in 16 hours of SWAT
 Call Out and an additional 2-hour PT qualification with MCSO.
- Combined Training: Target Solution software for all shifts, a total of 222 courses were taken which totaled 215.92 hours of training.
- o **Instructors on Staff:** We have a total of six instructors with live fire certifications and seven EMS instructors.
- Other: Set up EOC and conducted hurricane readiness for Tropical Storm/Hurricane lan.

BENEVOLENT FIREFIGHTER SERVICES

The Benevolent did not meet this month. But as always, they continue to support recruitment of additional personnel coordinated through the Marathon Fire Rescue Benevolent Association.

INFORMATION -

Marathon Fire Department was diligently planning and preparing for any effects of Hurricane Ian. After the storm we assisted Marathon citizens and other city departments with debris cleanup. Hurricane Ian served as a reminder as to why it is important to be proactive regarding your hurricane preparations and evacuation plans. Stay prepared and stay safe.

Chris Cameron, Thomas Wohlers, and Isabella Sanchez have been working with the cadets from MHS and the class is going well. The Emergency Medical Response portion is nearing completion and they will be moving into the Fire portion of the class next. The Coco Plum Beach cleanup was postponed. We plan to do an assessment of the beach and determine which areas we can help rebuild after Hurricane Ian passed through. The Super Soaker Saturday event at Sombrero Beach was a huge success, preparations for another is already in the works! The cadets will also be helping set up, run, and break down the Stanley Switlik Halloween Carnival on October 23rd. We plan to have a busy and successful year.

PUBLIC OUTREACH IN SEPTEMBER:

Super Soaker Saturday at Sombrero Beach MHS Football Games Annual KCB Clean Up USCG Standby

ACTIVITIES ATTENDED IN SEPTEMBER:

Weekly Director Call (4)
City Council Meeting
KCB Meeting
Leadership Monroe Board Meeting
September 11th Remembrance at MHS
September 11th Remembrance at Station 14
Monroe County Local Mitigation Strategy
Hurricane EOC Directors Staff Meeting
Ian Countywide Coordinating Calls